REPORT FROM THE PRESIDENT



EUNICE QUERY

A very successful spring workshop was held on Saturday, April 11, on the campus of the University of North Carolina at Greensboro with about one hundred members in attendance. All sections and comcommittees meet with the new ones to give commented favorably on having the old committee meet with the new ones to give them a resume of accomplishments and some direction for new projects. Our apologies are extended to those who were not informed properly of the meeting. Inadvertently the list of the 1969-1971 committees was left out of some of the packets, and we had no way of knowing which were missed. We are sorry for the inconvenience and embarrassment caused. If anyone wishes a list of the new committees, please let me know.

Mr. William G. Wilson, a director, has resigned from the Executive Board because he is leaving the state to pursue further graduate study. Mr. Wilson was very active and made significant contribution to the work of the Association during the short time he served. We will miss him but wish him Godspeed in his new venture.

The Executive Board unanimously selected Mrs. Lualgia Alcorn, librarian of the J. C. Price School in Greensboro, to succeed Mr. Wilson. We are pleased to announce that Mrs. Alcorn has agreed to accept this appointment.

Copies of *Library Education in North Carolina*, prepared by the Committee on Education for Librarianship, are available in the executive office in Raleigh-Work progresses on the revision of the *Handbook*, which should be completed early in the fall.

The North Carolina Association of School Libraries has almost completed plans for their 1970 workshop, which will be held in Durham on October 8-10, 1970. The Education for Librarianship Committee discussed plans for a workshop on library education. The Executive Board is considering their suggestion and will inform the membership when a decision has been made. The Membership Committee proposed a new structure for their committee; that each section appoint a membership chairman and that this person automatically become a member of the Association's Membership Committee. This suggestion has been implemented. Other committees have reported productive sessions discussing plans and projects for the biennium.

The 1971 spring workshop will be held at Chinqua-Penn, near Reidsville, the first Friday in April. The 1970 workshop was held on a Saturday for the benefit of